
Newport Philatelic Society 
 
Newsletter 20th Release: Number 80 September 2020 
 
Introduction: 
 
Dear members, we have all reached a significant milestone together, with this 
the 20th issue of this lockdown Newport Philatelic Society Newsletter. A big 
thank you to all of the various contributors who have sent in all the different 
articles and pictures over the last few months to make this happen.  
In this issue I am grateful to have some great contributions from Graham, 
Martyn and Lynne, Graham has sent us an article on Slania, and Martyn, has 
shared some of his latest acquisitions which he is adding to his Fiji collection. 
Lynne has sent in some “labels” for us all to investigate and comment on. 
 
With the extended lockdown now upon many of us and if you are sorting out 
stamps or buying new items for your collection please think of the newsletter 
and take a picture and sent it in and I will look to include it in a future issue. 
Also do not forget if you have any stamp related news or interests to share 
please pass it on so that I can share it with the wider membership.  
 
We can also use our website for useful links and articles. Our website has now 
been updated with the older issues of the newsletters. 
 
https://newportgwentphilatelic.weebly.com/ 
 
I received an interesting letter at work this week, which I had to pay £2 to get 
it delivered! On the cover there is an interesting “Counterfeit Stamp” 
handstamp which I have not seen before. I am not convinced the stamp is fake 
but it looks like a reuse of a stamp from a previously un-postmarked sending. 
 

 

https://newportgwentphilatelic.weebly.com/


Slania: (Graham) 
 
“Attached are some pages from my Slania collection. My collection includes all 
the countries for which he designed and/or engraved stamps. The United 
Nations were the last stamps engraved by Slania to be issued. In addition there 
are two engraved items, The Battle of Lutzen which he engraved from a 
painting by Carl Wahlborn. The detail is amazing. The second is a page of 
World Championship boxers which he did because of his love of boxing. 
The Poland page shows the first stamps he engraved (outlined in black). The 
worker with the axe was engraved by Polak but the axe is attributed by Slania 
when he was an apprentice. If anyone is interested more about Slania there is 
a great site at www.slaniastamps-heindorffhus.com.” 
 

 

http://www.slaniastamps-heindorffhus.com/


 

 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 
 

 



New Aquistions: (Martyn) 
 
A used stamp example from the Roman Britain set issued by the GB Post Office 
in 2020 which has a local connection showing the Caerleon amphitheatre. The 
stamp also has the pictorial postmark commemorating Jack Charlton. 
 

 
 
 

Martyn has also added to his Fiji collection with the following covers and 
includes some explanation of the stamps used in marine mail. 

 
 



 





 



Member to Member: Lynne 
 
Lynne has sent in some recently acquired “labels”(?), does anyone know 
anything about their heritage? 
 

 

 
 
  



Final Notes: 
 
I hope you are in good spirits despite the continuing crisis and please stay in 
contact with fellow members even though we cannot meet we can still help 
and support each other. A big thank you to Graham, Martyn and Lynne for 
their contributions this time around and I look forward to all your future 
submissions to share in future issues.  
 
Any mistakes and errors are all down to me, so as before, my genuine 
apologies for every one of them! If anyone is receiving the newsletter in error 
or no longer wishes to receive it please let me know and I will remove you 
from the circulation list. 
 
Until next time. 
Les Ashton-Smith 
 
P.S. 
 
A new addition to my collection of Chepstow Postal history, not a particularly 
rare postmark but I liked the image of the St. Mary’s (Chepstow’s main church) 
football team of 1904. A sporting piece of philatelic history.  

 


